
CAPITAL PROJECT  SUMMARY  REPORT 

 
FIR STEET UTILITY UPGRADES 

 
Spring 2019 to Summer 2019 

On Time and Under Budget! 

 
Project Overview 
 
Work under this project consisted of installing a new watermain 

and water services on Fir Street between 9th and 11th avenues. 

The existing services were connected to old and/or undersized 

watermains which had reached the end of their useful service 

life. A storm drain, and storm and sanitary services were also 

included in the 1000 block of Fir Street. 

 

These upgrades are part of a three (3) year watermain upgrade 

project approved by City Council at several 

locations throughout Campbell River.   

 

Design was completed by the City’s Capital 

Works and Water Departments. The 

construction contract was publically tendered 

and awarded to Knappett Industries Ltd. 

  

Construction was complete in July 2019.   

   
 
  
Funding for the Project 
 
Budget was approved in the 2016 Capital Plan and was funded through the water and storm reserves. The 

project was delivered on time with a final cost of $582,000.   

 

If you have questions or concerns, please call us at: 250 286 5700. 

For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 
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